FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

March 9, 2021
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Kevin Rioux (KR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Gary Carreiro (GC), Tracy Priestner (TP), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB)

Absent:


Also Present:
Terry Provencal (TA), Tim King (TK)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/xhx-ynrq-vfp dial in to this number: +1 484-841-4021‬ PIN: 368 327 813#
Minutes:
2/23 was presented for approval.  TP motioned and HM seconded to approve.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.
FY22 Budget:

Susan Brayton, Treasurer/Collector, was in attendance to discuss the FY22 budget for her departments.  Her position is slated to be combined at Town Meeting pending approval of making the Collector appointed at the Annual Town Elections.  She spoke on the challenges of COVID, which forced her offices to be short staffed at different times.  She has a new Principal Clerk in the Collector's office.  Her budgets increased slightly for a 2% pay increase and the new lockbox fees.  She spoke on the possible need for a floating financial clerk for her offices as well as Assessors and Accounting.  This would be to assist in the busy times and eliminate the need for seasonal help and overtime.  KAR said this was discussed at the audit committee meeting last evening.  Sue said it would be approximately $11,500 per department.  GC said these four departments are the heartbeat of the Town.  Sue also spoke on restructuring the two departments and cross training employees to fill in when needed.  GC asked about the status of revenue.  Sue said there have been some challenges with the new cash receipt system, but feels it is moving along.  GC said we need to solve any issue now before falling too far behind.



Steve Medeiros, Assessor, was in attendance and introduced Theo Gabriel, Assistant Assessor, to speak on the FY22 budget.  The budget is a 1/2% increase overall mainly due to increase in the education line because she feels it is essential that her staff attend school and meetings.  Steve spoke on the two articles for town meeting.  One is to have a new program for assessing that will cost around $100k.  This has been discussed in previous years but was put on hold until Theo was hired.  The other article is the $40k for the revaluation.  This has been a recurring article since we are required to do a total revaluation every 10 years.  TK said the sources would be free cash.


Sue Branco, Library Director, was in attendance to discuss the FY22 budget for the Library.  Her budget increase is $16,807.  This is mostly for additional hours for the Principal Clerks and a 2% increase for all other employees.  Some discussion came about of the new school opening and increase of students at the library in the fall.  She stated this is one of the reasons for the increase in hours as the two clerks are the ones that have the most knowledge to help the children and other patrons regarding technology.  Sue also announced she would be retiring in July after 33 years.  GC thanked her for all her years of service and hard work.


TK spoke on the Cemetery budget.  There is a modest increase in wages, for the 2% and in seasonal employees.  BM asked where the status of replacing building was.  TK said he was in the process of drafting a qualifications for architects to do the feasibility study.  BM spoke on the deplorable conditions and the urgency to remedy the situation sooner rather than later.  


TK spoke on Bristol Aggie's MSBA project.  He said it is not bonded yet and has no final numbers but is looking at a possible $150-160k increase.  He is also having a ballot question to make the debt excludible so it will not directly impact the operating budget.  
Liaison Reports:
TP said the schools are still working on their budget workshops.  The budget should be approved on 3/11 with a hearing on 3/25 and be able to present to the Fincom on 4/6.  



KAR said the audit committee met last evening after a year hiatus.  They feel that Sue has made great strides in tackling the management letter.  They were concerned that the bank reconciliations are falling behind again, but Sue was confident that they are gaining understanding and will catch up soon.  



GC said the Personnel Board had a meeting to discuss the Library Director and Administrative Assistant at the Fire Department positions.  Everything was in order.  
Revenues:
TA sent out an analysis of local receipts through January. GC stated that some of the numbers are alarming.  He also had significant issues with the projections for FY22 and felt that some of them are grossly overstated.  BM feels that GC needs to have a meeting with the Chair of the BOS and TK in order to hash out what the true projections should be.  GC feels this needs to be done as soon as possible before we fall behind another fiscal year.  GC is going to schedule a meeting with TK and the Chair before 4/6.  
Other:

Next meeting 3/30.  Police, BOH, Animal Control and Transfer Station.  4/6 will be the Westport Community Schools.  Please make sure all budget information is forwarded to Fincom prior to the meetings.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:07 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on March 30th at 7:00 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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